THE WEST VIRGINIA BAR FOUNDATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
EMERGENCY TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL
        JUNE 24, 2010-12:00 NOON

                        MINUTES


The emergency telephone conference call meeting of the West Virginia Bar Foundation’s Board of Directors was called to order by President Tracey Rohrbaugh on June 24, 2010.


Members of the Board of Directors participating in the conference call were Vice President Joe Long, Secretary/Treasurer Steve Nord, Barbara Allen, Michael Aloi, Tom Flaherty, Eric Holmes, Jane Moran, Janet Preston, Ancil Ramey, Tracey Weber, Steve White and Cheryl Riley. Bar Foundation Executive Director Tom Tinder were also on the conference call.


President Rohrbaugh began the meeting by confirming that the emergency Board meeting had been called based upon an Administrative Order of the Supreme Court of Appeals, dated June 22, 2010, requiring interim and long-term proposals regarding the buildings located at 2006 and 2008 Kanawha Blvd., East, in Charleston to be filed with the Court Clerk on or before July 1, 2010. The Order also required similar reports from the Lawyer Disciplinary Board/Office of Disciplinary Counsel and the State Bar. 

She then called upon Board member Flaherty to give a report on the meeting that he had attended, as the Board’s representative, on June 21, 2010, with the Court, representatives from the other two groups and Court staff members. He gave a detailed summary of the meeting, in which Executive Director Tinder had also participated, that had lasted for an hour after which more time was spent by the Court with the other persons in attendance.

The Board members then had an extensive and extended discussion, which included comments by each Board member, on all aspects of the ownership, use, maintenance, upkeep, leases and other relevant issues affecting the buildings and the relationships among all the affected parties.

Finally, a motion was duly made, seconded and approved with amendments to offer to sell the 2006 building to the State Bar for 0 dollars, contingent upon confirmation of no lien from current Chase Bank note, retain the ownership of 2008 building and negotiate a lease with the Lawyer Disciplinary Board/Office of Disciplinary Counsel, as well as offering the garage apartment office located at 2008A Kanawha Blvd., East, to the LDB/ODC on a temporary basis.
Board member Preston voted “No” based upon her opposition to the 0 dollars for the 2006 building. She filed and distributed a letter of explanation for her vote, dated June 24, 2010.

The Board agreed that the proposals and report, accompanied by additional explanatory materials, would be filed with the Court Clerk by the deadline date of July 1, 2010.

The next item on the agenda related to the administrative transfer of the Interest on Lawyer Trust Accounts (IOLTA) program from the Bar Foundation to the State Bar, effective July 1, 2010, as included in an Order of the Supreme Court, dated June 22, 2010. After some discussion, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed that the IOLTA records, documents and materials, in the possession of the Bar Foundation, be provided to IOLTA Advisory Committee Chairperson and Board Member Flaherty since the Court had requested that he remain as Committee Chairperson after July 1, 2010 and he had agreed to do so.

President Rohrbaugh mentioned the proposed 2010-11 fiscal year budget. Because of the uncertain situation, a motion was duly made, seconded and passed to table the budget proposal.

There being no further business to transact, the meeting was adjourned. 
